
First Coast TIM Meeting 
Tuesday, March 15, 2011 

 
Meeting Minutes 

 
The list of meeting attendees and the Meeting Agenda are attached to these 
meeting minutes.  
 
o Donna Danson welcomed everyone. 
 
o Donna stated the purpose for these meetings is to discuss crashes/incidents 

that have happened over the last couple of months and see if there is anyway 
we can improve and help each other.  

 
o Meeting minutes from the January TIM meeting were approved.  
 
o Mike Goldman gave the construction update.  
 

o Sound walls are to be installed at Lem Turner and Edgewood on I-95.  
o I-295 Collins Rd. Collector distributor should have minimal traffic 

impact, 2 lanes are being added in each direction. 
o Pavement rehab has been scheduled from Atlantic Blvd. to JTB. The 

first part of this job is the sound wall on both sides. The pavement work 
should start in August or September.  
 

o Donna asked the team members in attendance to introduce themselves. 
Please see attached sign in sheet.  

 
o Ed Ward gave the Emergency operations update. 
 

o The wildfires that occurred a few weeks ago have been the only issue. 
They caused separate road closures and some locations are still 
dealing with the ramifications such as smoke on the roadway.  

o Donna asked Ed if he had heard of any predictions for the rest of fire 
season and he has not as of yet.  

o Ed mentioned that a few gentlemen from the Emergency Operations 
Center in Tallahassee’s Central Office would like to come down and 
tour FDOT’s TMC on March 24th. Pete Vega said that this would be 
fine. 

o Pete mentioned that hurricane season is coming up and asked when 
the predictions would be put up. Ed explained that the predictions are 
usually announced the first of April. Pete also asked if a Hurricane 
Conference would be held this year. Ed stated there is one held in May 
although state employees likely won’t attend unless they are teaching 
a class.  



o Pete explained the I-95 Corridor Coalition, STIX. This organization 
covers almost the entire east coast and obtains information from any of 
the districts whenever there is a roadway closure on a North/South 
interstate. This information travels all the way up to New England and 
is accessible through 511 in hopes it will either deter travelers or re-
route them so as not to cause traffic congestion on our roadways.  

 
o Patrick Odom spoke on behalf of the Central Office.  
 

o FDOT is still involved in the Road Ranger Incident Responder Survey 
and asked everyone to participate in the survey if they haven’t already. 
It is an online survey but Donna mentioned she has paper copies 
available. There have been roughly 500 responses statewide so far 
with a lot of good feedback. The survey will be terminated at the end of 
March and then they will be processed followed by a report.   

o The Road Ranger Procedure Review is coming up. (There is a review 
every two years.) 

o Pete asked Patrick if anyone has heard anything about Road Ranger 
program funding in any legislative sessions.  Patrick stated Mark 
Wilson and Brian are watching it closely but haven’t heard anything so 
far.  

 
 

o Pete Vega gave the ITS Update. 
 

o Phase 6 was completed this past summer. Phase 6 was at the south 
end of Jacksonville, at the 295 interchange, into St. Johns County. 
FDOT and consultant personnel are currently working with St. Johns 
County at CR 210 to try and tie in cameras at a really bad section in 
that area where traffic tends to accumulate and eventually back up. 
The information can then be passed along to law enforcement. During 
this design review FDOT will also be looking into tying this into the St. 
Johns County Sheriffs Office and the FHP along SR 16.  

o Construction for Phase 7 (Atlantic Blvd. North on 9A to I-295 
interchange) was supposed to start yesterday.  

o Phase 8 (I-295 from I-10 to I-95 North) will have a final decision by late 
April and should be a pretty straightforward project. He said that from 
what he has seen with Phase 7 and Phase 8, he is anticipating they 
will be concurrent projects which should be finished around the same 
time and that those devices should be utilized within a year.  

o Signs, cameras, and controllers are up and running along SR 21 in 
Duval and Clay Counties. The project hasn’t received final accepted 
but will soon. Pete mentioned that once completed it will be our first 
experience at managing a system on an arterial roadway.  

o The project on SR 15 from Collins Rd. in Duval County south to 
Creighton in Clay County has been progressing well with the exception 



of one sign foundation. This, along with the SR 21 project, will help us 
provide information to the commuters traveling in that area of the 
District.  

o In Duval County, Atlantic Blvd and Beach Blvd have advanced and are 
waiting on interconnection to provide a direct link. The US 1 project on 
Phillips Hwy should start work on April 1st. Duval County should have a 
pretty good system within the next year.  

o Cameras are up and traffic controllers have been upgraded along SR 
200 between I-295 and the Intercoastal in Nassau County. FDOT is 
looking for a way to tweak the system to make it more useful. This 
should help provide a way to get camera images to JRCC within the 
next 6 months. There is also a project to put cameras on the 
Fernandina side so camera images will be available as well as access 
to signal information from east of Fernandina all the way into I-95. This 
project will hopefully be finished by January.  

o The RWIS specs for mounting wind sensors on all of the tall bridges in 
NE Florida are almost done. 

o He stated the NFTPO will have to change their method of rating the 
roads in the next few years. They currently use an A, B, C, etc. grading 
system and will have to convert to actual numbers such as travel 
times, speeds, etc. Bluetooth technology is being considered to get 
these numbers instead of the products the FDOT currently uses. The 
product used by the FDOT is very expensive and takes 2 days to 
install, whereas Bluetooth technology is about a third of the cost and 
only takes 15 minutes to install. Bluetooth technology in this application 
does not invade privacy. It also has a filtering system that throws out 
bad data.  

o The ITS Department has been working with Central Office on a video 
aggregation system for 511 that would give streaming video instead of 
the current snapshots. This project has been put on hold until Florida’s 
new administration has settled in.   

o The inauguration of the new smart phone application occurred  this 
week.  SPARR (Smart Phone Apparatus for Road Rangers) went live 
today and will reduce radio traffic and paper work for the Road 
Rangers.  

o The NFTPO and HNTB are doing a study on locations for ADMS  
� Arterial Dynamic Message Signs in the COJ. FDOT has been 

given $1.25 million to develop this project.  
o Greg Gaylord gave the Road Ranger update.  

o The Road Rangers are learning how to use the SPARR application and 
it is a very robust and solid tool. 

o First Coast Road Rangers have a sponsorship agreement in place at 
the moment. The website to access this information and the 
sponsorship banner is www.firstcoastroadrangers.com. Greg has 
already received a number of responses in the few weeks the site has 
been up. 

http://www.firstcoastroadrangers.com/


o There are no incidents to report. 
o Road Rangers assisted a Greyhound bus that broke down carrying 52 

people during the wildfires. Road Rangers were able to keep the bus 
line’s corporate offices updated on the status of this bus and the safety 
of the passengers with the help of 511.  

o Pete added in the event of a fire or accident, Road Rangers could be 
dispatched to use their message boards in locations without any DMS 
signs to alert motorists to call 511. 

o Pete also added that although SPARR is simple now, it has room for 
advancement. For example, eventually Road Rangers could take 
photos and video that would help FHP and EMS know how many units 
to send out.  

 
o Donna provided 511 Feedback. 
 

o Donna read a comment left on 511 from a motorist who was upset that 
all lanes were stopped due to an accident on 2/26/11 at 5:58pm on I-
95NB at exit 318. The motorist suggested that FHP open at least 1 to 2 
lanes to avoid this amount of traffic buildup.  

 
 

o Craig Carnes provided an Incident Debrief. 
 

o Craig asked everyone to review the Incident Debrief list from Ed Ward. 
o Crashes on January 20th 

� Overturned RV just North of SR 16 
� Secondary crash near CR 210 
� Greg Gaylord stated that RISC would not have expedited things 

because they would have had to wait on the Fire Department 
anyway.  

� Pete stated that he would rather RISC be activated rather than 
not.  FHP should not worry about activating it and then not 
needing it.  It is better to err on the side of expediting the 
opening of the roadway. 
 

o Crash on February 24th  
� Overturned lumber truck 
� Lumber had to be loaded by hand due to the length of the 

lumber and how much it had been damaged. 
� Pete asked Michelle Sanders if inmates could be used for TIM 

service for incidents like this where it has to be handled 
manually. Michelle will follow up by checking  with  FDOT 
Maintenance. 

o Craig presented the Performance Measures data in a PowerPoint 
presentation.  

 



 
o Final Announcements  

 
o Everyone was reminded to participate in the Road Ranger survey 

mentioned at the beginning of the meeting. 
o The next TIM meeting is scheduled for March 15, 2011 and meetings 

are held every other month.  
o Coming soon will be a JFRD Presentation of their webEOC by 

Elizabeth Henderson. 
o Kenton Brown retired on 1/31/11.  
o There is now a TMC in District 3 (Pensacola). 
o We have the ability to get video images from Orlando and may be able 

to connect with Miami before hurricane season. 
 

 
o Meeting adjourned 
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